
Betty Campbell
4 Rawson Place
Cromer 2099
02 9401 5760 

As a foundation member of Harbord Diggers Women’s Bowling Club which formed in 1980 I would like 
to support the application to correct the bowling green which was promised to our club 6 years ago 
when construction began on the new club and over 55 residences. I have been on their Committee and 
served as President for several years. My husband, Mackie Campbell, who was President of the Diggers 
for many years was Patron of the Women’s Bowling Club and I have been honoured to be Patron since I 
retired at age 88 from bowling a five years ago.

Harbord Diggers Bowling Club was a happy and successful group of ladies, at one time numbering over 
100. Our hope is these numbers will again grow with the new green. These ladies have been waiting 
patiently for this promise from the Mounties to finally happen. The residents now living at the Diggers 
were well aware when they purchased their apartment that a bowling green was to be built within the 
complex.

I do hope the Northern Beaches Council supports this new application to finalise the bowling green at 
Harbord Diggers.

Sincerely,

Betty Campbell
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